
GENERAL
Ordinance Fact Sheet Ordinance Number

Brief Title Approval Deadline Reason

Revisions to above-ground September 2022

encroachment permit

application regulations

Details Positions/Recommendations

Reason for Legislation Sponsor Councilwoman Bough

Councilwoman Shields

Programs, One Percent for Art program

Departments, City Planning and Development

or Groups City Architect

Affected

Applicants / Applicant

Proponents James Martin, Public Art Administrator

City Department General Services

Other

Discussion Opponents Groups or Individuals

Basis of opposition

Staff

Recommend X For

Against

Reason Against

Board or

Commission By Municipal Art Commission

Recommend

X For Against   No action taken

For, with revisions or conditions

(see details column for conditions)

Council

Committee Do pass

Actions

Do pass (as amended)

Committee Sub.

Without Recommendation

Hold

Do not pass

(Continued on reverse side)

The Municipal Art Commission, in consultation with the City Planning and Development Department, 

requests the City Council dispenses with the Commission’s approval of certain structures encroaching upon 

City property so that the Commission may focus its attention on its duties as the principal advisory arm of 

the city in matters of design and visual elements of major public buildings, structures, and art objects, and in 

matters of promoting, fostering and encouraging cultural activities of all kinds, including the fine arts and 

performing arts.

The structures outlined in the Ordinance are: blade signs with a face area not exceeding 12 sq. ft., awnings, 

balconies, fire escapes, retaining walls, patios, accessibility ramps, and any doors which shall extend upon 

any street, avenue, highway, park or property belonging to the City. Such structures will still require review 

by the City Planning and Development Department.
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Details Policy/Program Impact

Policy or

Is It Good For The Children?  Program No Yes

This modification of the Municipal Art Commission's responsibilities Change

will enable the Commission to focus its attention on art and design, Impact

potentially bringing new arts opportunities to the city. Assessment

How will this contribute to a sustainable Kansas City?

The City Planning and Development Department will retain approval 

authority for projects that do not include significant aesthetic 

considerations, such as blade signs with a face area not exceeding 

12 sq. ft., awnings, balconies, fire escapes, retaining walls, patios, 

accessibility ramps, and any doors which shall extend upon any 

street, avenue, highway, park or property belonging to the City. Such 

structures will still require review by the City Planning and 

Development Department.
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